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June 5, 2019

Sharon Gossner, Administrator
Fox Trail Senior Living at Deptford

1674 Delsea Drive
Deptford, New Jersey 08096

Via Email: sgossner@foxtrailseniorliving.com

and FAX (856) 384-7760

Dear Ms. Gossner;

SHEREEF M. ELNAHAL, MD, MBA
Commissioner

RE: Directed Plan of Correction

Facility ID# NJ35A000

This will confirm today’s telephone call between you, me and staff of the Division of
Certificate of Need and Licensing, Office of Program Compliance, of the Department of
Health (the Department), wherein the Department lifted the Directed Plan of Correction
issued on April 11, 2019, and clarified by the April 18, 2019 notice. The DPOC required
the facility to retain the full-time consulting services of a Certified Assisted Living
Administrator (CALA) or Licensed Nursing Home Administrator (LNHA), and a Registered

Dietitian (RD).
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Sincerely,

Loz on il

Gene Rosenblum, Director

Office of Program Compliance
Division of Certificate of Need and Licensing
New Jersey Department of Health
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